
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE  

WILLIAM PATERSON UNIVERSITY OF NEW JERSEY 
 

Friday, January 25, 2013 
 

The meeting was called to order at approximately 9:00 a.m. in the College Hall Board Room. 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Ms. Conway, Mr. Gruel, Mr. Guarasci, Ms. Mascolo,  
Mr. Mazzola, Ms. Niro, Dr. Pruitt, Mr. Tolud, and President Waldron 
 
ABSENT: Mr. Adzima, Mr. Pesce, Ms. Zastocki 
 
OTHERS PRESENT:   
Provost and Senior Vice President Weil,  Vice President Bolyai, Vice President Cohen, Vice 
President Ferguson,  Vice President Martone, Associate Vice President Goldstein, Executive 
Director DeDeo, Chief of Staff Seal, General Counsel Jones, Mrs. Santaniello, Mrs. Barone, 
administrators, faculty, and others. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENT CONCERNING ADEQUATE NOTICE OF MEETING: 
In accordance with the “Open Public Meetings Act,” the Chairperson publicly announced and 
had entered into the minutes that “adequate notice” of this meeting was provided.  In 
compliance with the Statute, this notice was posted on the University’s web page and distributed 
to The Herald News, The Record, and The Star Ledger more than 48 hours prior to this 
meeting.  
 
It was moved and seconded to adopt the following resolution: 

 
1-13-1 - RESOLUTION, TO MOVE INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION (Appendix 1) 
 
The resolution was unanimously adopted. 
 
At approximately 10:45 a.m., the Public Session resumed. 
 
Mr. Gruel welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES, NOVEMBER 30, 2012 BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING: 
The minutes of the November 30, 2012 Board meeting were approved as distributed.  
 
CHAIR’S REPORT: 
Mr. Gruel welcomed everyone to the beginning of the Spring 2013 semester.  He spoke about 
recent reports of a shortage in the NJ state budget, estimated to be between $300K - $400K.  At 
present we are uncertain what effect, if any, it will have on the higher education community.  We 
will be watching this closely.  The University is awaiting the regulations regarding the allocation 
of the $750M in bond monies and an additional $550M from prior bond contracts, and the 
application process.  We will submit applications as soon as the required information is 
received. 
  
PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 
President Waldron reported that on January 26, 2013, the University received the Faith in 
Paterson Award from the Greater Paterson Chamber of Commerce at its 104th Annual Gala, 
held at the Westmount Country Club in Woodland Park.  
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The President reminded everyone that the Annual Legacy Award Gala will be held on April 4, 
2013 at The Grove, in Cedar Grove.  This is a major fundraiser for the University and she 
encouraged support of it.  President Waldron gave updates on enrollment management and the 
hiring of Mr. Rohan Howell, Director of Undergraduate Admissions.  She also reported on the 
Blue Ribbon Task Force, the Provost search, the searches for the Dean of the College of the 
Arts and Communication and the Dean of the Cotsakos College of Business, and updates on 
gifts received by Institutional Advancement. 
 
President Waldron prepared a detailed written report and it is made a part of the minutes.   
 
GOVERNMENT AND COMMUNITY AFFAIRS  REPORT: 
Mr. DeDeo spoke about action in the legislature regarding amending the current state law to 
eliminate the requirement for students to have health insurance with basic hospital benefits. It 
would also eliminate the requirement for students to provide evidence of coverage annually. A 
written report was prepared and it is made a part of the minutes. 
 
FINANCE, AUDIT AND INSTITUTIONAL DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT: 
Ms. Niro reported that the Committee met on January 16, 2013. The Committee members met 
privately with the University Internal Auditor prior to the meeting.  A report was presented on the 
progress towards FY2013 goals, and a report from Institutional Advancement as of November 
12.  Four bid waivers were discussed, documentation reviewed and the Committee 
recommended them for approval by the Board.  An update on capital projects was given by VP 
Bolyai.  The regulations for the awarding of funds from the $750M Building Our Future Bond 
Fund were provided to the University.  They will be published in the New Jersey Register for a 
public comment period.  The awards will focus on STEM and workforce development projects.  
The A-133 Audit was tabled pending a rescheduled date.  
 
It was moved and seconded to adopt the following resolution: 
 
1-13-2- RESOLUTION, BID WAIVERS (Consent Agenda) (Appendix 2) 
 
The resolution was unanimously adopted. 
 
PERSONNEL AND COMPENSATION COMMITTEE REPORT: 
Dr. Pruitt reported that the Committee met on January 17, 2013 and discussed graduate 
assistantships for Spring 2013, and various miscellaneous personnel matters.  Also President 
Waldron provided an update on several key searches. The following resolution was 

recommended for approval by the Board: 
 
It was moved and seconded to adopt the following resolution: 
 
1-13-3- RESOLUTION, VARIOUS PERSONNEL MATTERS (CONSENT AGENDA)     
               (Appendix 3) 
 
The resolution was unanimously adopted. 
 
NOMINATIONS AND GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: 
Ms. Conway reported the Nominations and Governance Committee met via teleconference on 
January 16, 2013.  They discussed the assessment of skills and competencies of the Board 
based on previous work on Board composition.  It was agreed that since the approval process 
from nomination to government approval is approximately a six to nine month timeframe, it is 
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important to have the process approved and in place ready to act. Ms.Conway presented the 
process and needs assessment to the full Board in closed session and there was consensus to 
adopt the process and move forward with it. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS: 

Mr. Gruel reported that due to time constraints, several individuals who signed up to speak at 
the last Board meeting were unable to do so.  They were encouraged to share any written 
statements if they chose to, and informed that they would have an opportunity to speak at this 
meeting.  
 
The first person to speak was Professor Esther Martinez, Department of Languages and 
Cultures.  She is the Co-chair of the Advisement and Registration Council, a counselor and a 
professor.  She spoke about the negative effects of the decision to eliminate second advisors 
for students with a second major and concern about lack of faculty input on the advising policy 
changes which were implemented. 
 
Adjunct Professor Bettina Mason, Department of Languages and Cultures, spoke about non-
traditional students.  She provided supporting information about the value of providing special 
advising and programming for adult students and the benefits gained from these efforts, 
especially in recruitment and retention. 
 
Professor Kelly McNeal, Department of Secondary and Middle School Education, spoke about 
the problems facing secondary and middle school education students – they come from three 
colleges with a range of 22 other primary majors.  Secondary and Middle School education is a 
comprehensive second major.  With the changes in August in advising, these students lost their 
education advisor and education advisors lost the ability to communicate with these students 
through their transition.  She highlighted the other negative consequences that resulted from 
the changes made in August. She ended by requesting on behalf of the Department of 
Secondary and Middle School Education, that the Board rescind all the changes made to the 
advising policy in August.   
 
Mr. Nicola Maganuco, Student Government President spoke about a petition from the students 
for more representation on the Blue Ribbon Task Force to ensure the students’ voice is heard 
and considered as changes to advising policy are being developed. 
 
Ms. Jennifer Hearon is a member of the Student Government Association, and the Chair of the 
Court of Judicial Review.  She spoke about the confusion experienced by students identifying 
their advisors and connecting with them. She mentioned transfer students, non-traditional 
students and double-major students who are not certain of who their advisors are and the 
concern that students are not being advised or counseled well in course selection and planning 
- this impacts on their ability to graduate in a timely manner. 
 
Professor Donna Fengya, Department of Mathematics, and Vice President for Negotiations for 
the AFT spoke on behalf of Professor Sue Tardi, President of the AFT, who was unable to attend 
the meeting.  Professor Tardi asked Professor Fengya to represent the AFT at the Board 
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meeting.  Professor Fengya presented the concerns of her colleagues about advising, 
enrollment management and lack of shared governance.  She noted areas of disagreement with 
reports and data in both of these areas.  She closed by expressing concern for the students and 
their futures.  
 
At approximately 12:40 p.m., a motion was made and seconded for the meeting to be 
adjourned.  The motion carried unanimously. 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Donna Santaniello 
Assistant to the President 

1/25/13                 and Board of Trustees 



1.2 

    
    
    

 
 
 
 

1-13-1   RESOLUTION, TO MOVE INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION 

 
WHEREAS:            The New Jersey Open Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A.10:4-6 et 

seq., permits the public’s exclusion from certain portions of 
the Board meeting; now therefore be it  

 
RESOLVED:           That The William Paterson University Board of Trustees move 

into closed session to discuss matters pertaining to personnel 
issues including various appointments and resignations, 
attorney-client privileged communication, a review of active 
litigation matters, and real estate matters, and be it therefore   

                          
RESOLVED:           That any actions taken in closed session will be made public 

as required by law. 
 

Adopted by the Board of Trustees of The William Paterson University of New Jersey at its January 25, 2013 meeting.
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